NOTICE AND AGENDA
Notice is hereby given that the City Council of the City of Santaquin will hold a City Council Meeting on
Wednesday, February 01, 2012, in the Council Chambers, 45 West 100 South, at 7:00 pm.
AGENDA
ROLL CALL
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
INVOCATION/INSPIRATIONAL THOUGHT
CONSENT AGENDA
a. Minutes
1. January 18, 2012-Council Meeting
2. January 18, 2012-Work Session
3. January 25, 2012-Work Session
b. Bills
1. $126,391.61
5. FORUM, BID OPENINGS, AWARDS, AND APPOINTMENTS
Public Forum is held to a 30-minute maximum with each speaker given no more than 5 minutes
each. If more than 6 Speakers, time will be adjusted accordingly to meet the 30 minute
requirement
a. Appointment of a Mayor Pro-Tem
b. Appointment of the City Recorder
c. Appointment of the City Treasurer
d. Appointment of Members of the Architectural Review Committee
7. FORMAL PUBLIC HEARINGS
a. Adjustment #1 pertaining to the FY2011-2012 Budget
8. UNFINISHED BUSINESS
9. BUSINESS LICENSES
10. REPORTS OF OFFICERS, STAFF, BOARDS, AND COMMITTEES
11. NEW BUSINESS
a. Discussion and possible action with regard to Baseball and Softball Uniforms
b. Discussion and possible action with regard to Mud Races
c. Discussion and possible action with regard to section of Capital Projects utilizing Park Impact Fees
12. INTRODUCTIONS AND ADOPTION OF ORDINANCES AND RESOLUTIONS (Roll Call Vote)
a. Resolution 02-01-2012 “A Resolution authorizing adjustments to the FY2011-2012 budget”
b. Resolution 02-02-2012 “A Resolution pertaining to the cooperative agreement with Qwest
Corporation, dba Century Link QC”
c. Resolution 02-03-2012 “A Resolution authorizing an Employment Agreement Renewal for the
position of City Manager.”
d. Ordinance 02-01-2012 “A Temporary Ordinance Modifying Animal Rights for Educational
Purposes.”
13. PETITIONS AND COMMUNICATIONS
14. REPORTS BY MAYOR AND COUNCIL MEMBERS
a. Mayor DeGraffenried
b. Council Members
15. EXECUTIVE SESSION (May be called to discuss the character, professional competence, or physical
or mental health of an individual)
16. EXECUTIVE SESSION (May be called to discuss the pending or reasonably imminent litigation, and/or
purchase, exchange, or lease of real property)
17. ADJOURNMENT
If you are planning to attend this Public Meeting and, due to a disability, need assistance in understanding
or participating in the meeting, please notify the City ten or more hours in advance and we will, within
reason, provide what assistance may be required.

CERTIFICATE OF MAILING
The undersigned duly appointed City Recorder for the municipality of Santaquin City hereby certifies that a
copy of the foregoing Notice and Agenda was e-mailed to the Payson Chronicle, Payson, UT, 84651.

BY: DM NoLuo AN

Susan-B. Farnsworth, City Recorder
POSTED:
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MINUTES OF A CITY COUNCIL MEETING
HELD IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBERS
FEBRUARY 1, 2012

The meeting was called to order by Mayor James E. DeGraffenried at 7:00 pm. Council Members
attending: Keith Broadhead, Matthew Carr, Richard Payne, and Rick Steele.

Others attending: City Manager Ben Reeves, Legal Counsel Brett Rich, Community Development
Director Dennis Marker, Public Safety Director Dennis Howard, Leisure Services Director Kevin
Schmidt, Amy Johnson, Doug Rohbock, Rock Haun, Spencer Healey, Martin Green, Nick Miller,
Mayke Wood, Trevor Wood, Emery Openshaw, Chase Openshaw, and other unidentified
individuals. Vince Rampton, Phil Rowley, Marc Rowley, Chad Rowley, and Kenyon Farley arrived
after the meeting began.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
Council Member Payne Led the Pledge of Allegiance.

INVOCATION/INSPIRATIONAL THOUGHT
Mayor DeGraffenried offered an Invocation.

CONSENT AGENDA
Minutes
January 18, 2012-Council Meeting
January 18, 2012-Work Session
January 25, 2012-Work Session
Bills
$126,391.61
Council Member Steele moved to approve the Consent Agenda. Council Members Carr seconded
the motion. Council Members Broadhead, Carr, Payne and Steele voted in the unanimous.

FORUM, BID OPENINGS, AWARDS, AND APPOINTMENTS

Mr. Healey, reporter for “Insantaquin”, reported they are currently live streaming the Council
Meeting. There is availability for live chats and/or comments and is wondering if the Mayor and
Council would entertain questions during the Council Meeting. Mayor DeGraffenried will hold a
discussion with the Council Members and let them know. Mr. Healey also indicted they currently
use 3g and 4qg for the live stream which is “choppy at times”. He is requesting permission to use
one of the City’s two Wi-Fi connections which would help with the live feed. Mr. Healey was told
currently there is an issue with separating “Guest access” from the City’s services. City Manager
Reeves indicated there will be equipment installed shortly with will allow the requested access.

Mr. Green addressed those in attendance. “A couple of things | would like to bring up tonight,
Mayor. It is my understanding that this past week, this has to do with the sewer lawsuit; my
understanding was there was a Judge in the 4™ District Court that recounted that vote. Is that
correct”? Mayor DeGraffenried indicted his understanding was correct. Mr. Green asked if we
knew how that turned out. He was told the Judges recount numbers were the exact as the
County’s recount numbers. Mr. Green continued “l know as a City Council there is an individual
that was...trying to use the right words. Basically what | am hoping for is that those that attacked
our City Recorder and questioned her judgment, | hope that there is some public apologies to
that”. Mr. Green asked Council Member Broadhead “I'm wondering since you are the one who
brought the lawsuit to the City, as a sitting City Council Member are you either going to withdraw
the lawsuit or are you going to resign from being on the City Council”. Council Member Broadhead
indicated “I'm not going to resign; the lawsuit was going when | was elected”. Mr. Green said “for
over 2 years |'ve listen to a lot of people asking the question if we are going to unify the City. So
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my question is with the Judge doing that recount, are we going to unify the City and drop the
lawsuit or are we going to keep playing games and keep going forward with the this”? Council
Member Broadhead said, “no comment”. Mr. Green concluded by saying “that’'s what | thought”.

Appointment of a Mayor Pro-Tem
Mayor DeGraffenried requested nominations for the Mayor Pro-tem. Council Member Broadhead
nominated Council Member Payne. Council Member Carr seconded the nomination. Council
Members Broadhead, Carr and Steele voted in favor of the motion. Council Member Payne “voted
silently in his head”.

Appointment of the City Recorder
Council Member Carr moved to reappoint Susan Farnsworth as the City Recorder. Council
Member Payne seconded the motion. Council Members Broadhead, Carr, Payne and Steele
voted in the unanimous.

Appointment of the City Treasurer
Council Member Payne moved to appoint Ben Reeves as the City Treasurer. Council Member
Steele seconded the motion. Council Members Broadhead, Carr, Payne and Steele voted in the
unanimous.

Appointment of Members of the Architectural Review Committee
Mayor DeGraffenried recommended reappointment of Tim Ringger for a 3 year term and Carolyn
Callahan for a 2 year term, appointment of Planning Commission Member Nick Miller for a 2 year
term and Director Marker for a 3 year term to the Architectural Review Committee.

Council Member Broadhead asked what actually the Architectural Review Committee is. Director
Marker indicted the Architectural Review Committee was established by the City Council to review
applications primarily for multifamily developments and commercial developments in the C-1
Zones and the Main Street area. Since the committee was created there have been 6 twin homes
that they have reviewed. They reviewed the 6-plex that is currently under construction on the
North end of town as well as the site plans for the Dairy Queen. It is a group, as an application is
submitted to the Development Office, the Committee is required to meet within 10 days to review
the application and review the standards adopted in the ordinance. There is some flexibility the
Committee has been given in the ordinance as to looking at the intent of the ordinance as well as
the actual language. Council Member Broadhead asked if it was an advisory committee to the
Planning Commission. “When does this trigger’? Director Marker said the Planning Commission
does not review site plans. This would be the responsibility of the Committee. They would make
sure the development meets the standards of the City. They are not an advisory board. They are
an Administrative Function. Any appeals of their decision would be heard by the City Council.

Mr. Rohbock was told currently there weren’t any property owners living along Main Street who
serves on the committee. In jest Director Marker said “I think Mr. Rohbock is volunteering Mayor”.

Council Member Carr moved to appoint Director Marker and Tim Ringger for 3 year term, Carolyn
Callahan and Nick Miller for 2 year terms to the Architectural Review Committee. Council Member
Steele seconded the motion. Council Members Broadhead, Carr, Payne and Steele voted in the
unanimous.
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FORMAL PUBLIC HEARINGS

Adjustment #1 pertaining to the FY2011-2012 Budget
Council Member Payne moved to open the Public Hearing with regard to Adjustment #1 pertaining
to the FY2011-2012 Budget. Council Member Carr seconded the motion. Council Members
Broadhead, Carr, Payne and Steele voted in the unanimous.

City Manager Reeves review with those in attendance the proposed adjustments to the current
budget. (see Resolution 02-01-2012 for an outline of the adjustments)

At 7:32 pm Council Member Steele moved to close the Public Hearing. Council Member Payne
seconded the motion. Council Members Broadhead, Carr, Payne and Steele voted in the
unanimous.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Nothing

BUSINESS LICENSES
It was reported there was a new Business License issued Dale Ashcraft, D.B.A. DCA Surveying.

REPORTS OF OFFICERS, STAFF, BOARDS, AND COMMITTEES

Planning Commission Member Mr. Miller reported during the January 26" meeting the Hillside
Overlay Zone and the land parcels under consideration for the zone. They designated two areas,
the East Bench and the Summit Ridge Area. Areas of the East Bench that currently are not in the
City have been designated for this overlay zone as well. A public hearing is scheduled for
February 9" and recommendation will be made to the Council after that meeting.

Also discussed were changes to the bi-laws concerning the electronic attendance at the meetings.
The language will be forwarded to the Mayor and Council for consideration.

NEW BUSINESS

Discussion and possible action with regard to Baseball and Softball Uniforms
Director Schmidt and Ms. Johnson address the Mayor and Council Members with regard to the
ability to increase and improve the recreation programs. They have been working diligently on
increasing Recreation programs within the city.

Comparisons with other Cities show Santaquin Recreation is charging the average fee. Santaquin
City does not currently offer a Coaching Incentive Program. Director Schmidt will continue to
researching the prospects of this offer and share the information with the Mayor and Council
Members when it is available. (See attachment “A” for the presentation).

Council Member Steele was told the Recreation Department doesn’t preorder uniforms which
eliminates waste. This is the reason the uniforms are not ready until just before the 1% game.
Each Child would keep the uniform shirts.

A sample of the shirts available was shown to those in attendance. It was noted that the pricing is
included in the presentation printout.

Council Member Carr was told requesting a partnering with local businesses to offset the cost of
uniforms were discouraged in the past due to the request for support for the Celebration.
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A survey was taken by the Recreation Department. Approximately 70 of 300 surveyed completed
the survey which showed the parents were about equal on having nicer uniforms compared to
raising costs for the event. Ms. Johnson reported “dressing the part helps the players act the part”.

Director Schmidt thanked the Mayor and Council Members for the increase in the Recreation
Budget. He indicated the money will be well spent replacing the fridge and purchasing a freezer.

Council Member Steele moved to “go with the nicer uniform” the button wicking fabric. Council
Member Carr seconded the motion. Council Member Broadhead asked and was told they should
be able to make the purchases with the current budget. After the discussion, the vote was
unanimous.

Discussion and possible action with regard to Mud Races
The Council Members were supportive of the Staff researching the logistics of the proposed event.
Council Member Carr moved to authorize staff research the logistics and complete a cost analyze
for the mud races. Council Member Steele seconded the motion. Council Members Broadhead,
Carr, Payne, and Steele voted in the unanimous.

Discussion and possible action with regard to section of Capital Projects utilizing Park

Impact Fees
Direct Marker reported the believed this discussion is to formalize the projects discussed in the
work session this past week the projects discussed was additional development of the North Park,
adding a sidewalk to the Main Street Park, and enhancing the Orchard Lane Park. He has met
with the Public Works Director Eva and Supervisor Callaway to discuss the proposed projects.
They requested additional enhancements added to the Orchard Lane Park so they can get their
mowers in and out of the park. This would include adding a curb ramp into the park with additional
sidewalk from the existing sidewalk to the bowery.

Director Marker indicated J-U-B Engineering Representative Mark Christensen met with them to
discuss what engineering can be handled within the Community Development Office and what
coordination needs to help save costs. The practice of engineering is regulated by the State.
There are very strict laws as to what can be completed without an Engineering License. Staff
Planner Flint can complete the layout as to where lines would need to be installed. He isn't
allowed to complete any survey work or grading designs.

Council Member Broadhead asked if the project is a “not to exceed the $300,000". “Can you do it
for that”?

Council Member Steele asked if the funds could be used on a 4-plex. He was told at this time the
only thing that could be completed on a 4-plex is the design. It is anticipated that the Council
wouldn’'t want to spend money on a design when the Capital Facilities Plan shows the only 4-plex
being located in the spot of the rodeo arena. Staff Planner Flint has looked at laying out a 4-plex
on the 35 acres at Summit Ridge, at the rodeo grounds and placing it up on the East Bench. A lot
of the conceptual design can be handled in house without expending any Engineering costs but
impact fees themselves cannot pay Staff wages.

Council Member Carr would like to have the Staff spend more time researching a ball complex,
how many acres to build it, is there other land. He thinks it would be prudent to complete the
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research before a final decision is made. The Mayor and Council were reminded that the Capital
Facilities Plan is showing a 4-plex being constructed at the current rodeo grounds. The costs
estimates on a 4-plex could be ready by next week. Changing of the facilities plan could take as
little as a month. He was told the critical “cut-off time” for any project. Director Marker indicted the
Main Street and the Orchard Lane Park projects could be completed within as little as 2 months.
Because of the Engineering requirements of the Orchard Cove Park a final decision needs to be
made within the next 2 weeks.

Council Member Broadhead was told the monies had to be spent by June 31 not just allocated.
Council Member Broadhead said “so you can do a design/build type thing on the park, you can
spend it pretty quick”. Director Marker indicated “Cities are not authorized to do design/build
projects unless the project will exceed $10,000,000". Council Member Broadhead said “you sure
see a lot of them going it without that is less than $10,000,000”. “If we can amend the plan, within
a month, and move these fields to Summit Ridge, then you can spend the $210,000 on design by
July”. He was told it would depend on if the current City Engineer was used or if the engineering
was put out to bid. It would take time to request and receive engineering bids. Director Marker
commented that an Architectural Design Firm may be able to design the project. Council Member
Broadhead said you could have design and pre pay if you know what it is going to cost.

Council Member Steele moved to table the decision until we get further information. Council
Member Carr seconded the motion. Council Members Broadhead, Carr, Payne, and Steele voted
in the unanimous.

INTRODUCTIONS AND ADOPTION OF ORDINANCES AND RESOLUTIONS
Resolution 02-01-2012 “A Resolution authorizing adjustments to the FY2011-2012
budget”
Council Member Carr moved to approve Resolution 02-01-2012 “A Resolution authorizing
adjustments to the FY2011-2012 Budget”. Council Member Steele seconded the motion. Council
Members Broadhead, Carr, Payne and Steele voted in the unanimous through a roll call vote.

Resolution 02-02-2012 “A Resolution pertaining to the cooperative agreement with

Qwest Corporation, dba Century Link QC”
Quest hired a sub to install conduit throughout the City’s right-a-way. The surface workmanship
was very poor. Quest has acknowledged the poor workmanship at the same time are requesting
utility easements from Orchard Lane down 400 East to 400 North to 200 East to the Strawberry
Canal. The proposed contract would allow 120 days to improve the poor workmanship. If the
contractors do not complete the improvements they are responsible to pay the city to complete the
repairs.

Council Member Payne commented that there should be no pedestals installed in the middle of
the trail. They are planned for the right-of-way not within the trail way.

Council Member Broadhead was told a permit was granted but a bond was not required.

Council Member Payne moved to approve Resolution 02-02-2012 “A Resolution pertaining to the
cooperative agreement with Qwest Corporation, dba Century Link QC”. Council Member
Broadhead seconded the motion. Council Members Broadhead, Carr, Payne and Steele voted in
the unanimous through a roll call vote.
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Resolution 02-03-2012 “A Resolution authorizing an Employment Agreement Renewal for
the position of City Manager”

Council Member Carr suggested clarifying the wording in Paragraph 12 “being removed for cause”

by adding “as defined in Section 4.5b of the Santaquin city Employee Policy and Procedures

Handbook’. :

Council Member Payne requested the word change in Paragraph 6b word “consolation” to
“consultation”.

Council Member Broadhead reported he had reviewed the City Manager contracts of other cities.
He commented that the proposed term of the contract is 3 years which will be binding other Mayor
and Councils. He requested the contract terms be reviewed by the City Council yearly. In
Paragraph 5 it reads “on favorable performance reviews of Reeves by the City” he would like the
review to include the Council Members. He questioned who reviewed the expense
reimbursements. He was told they are reviewed by the Mayor before they are approved by the
City Council. In Paragraph 8 “Covenant Not to Disclose Confidential or Proprietary Information”
means the items discussed would be turned over to the Mayor. Paragraph 11 “Termination” would
require a super majority vote which is 4 out of 6 Council Members with the Mayor having a vote. A
request of clarification within Paragraph 11d, the severance would be paid if separation is “not for
cause”. In paragraph 12 a reference to severance pay equaling 6 months of employment is made.
Other cities offer 3 months plus 2 weeks additional per year of employment severance. In his
opinion it should be 3 months.

Council Member Carr commented the severance is 6's either way.

Council Member Carr moved to approve Resolution 02-03-2012, A Resolution authorizing an
Employment Agreement Renewal for the position of City Manager with the addition of Paragraph
12 referring to the City’s Personnel Policy. Council Member Payne seconded the motion. Through
a roll call vote, the vote was as follows:

Council Member Broadhead Nay
Council Member Carr Yea
Council Member Payne Yea
Council Member Steele Yea

Resolution 02-03-2012 passed with 3 to 1 vote in favor of the Resolution. Council Member
Broadhead added, “it's nothing personal’.

Ordinance 02-01-2012 “A Temporary Ordinance Modifying Animal Rights for
Educational Purposes.”
Council Member Broadhead indicated he would like to hear the comments of the neighbors after
being notified by the applicant wanted to utilize the temporary ordinance.

Council Member Payne moved to approve Ordinance 02-01-2012 “A Temporary Ordinance
Modifying Animal Rights for Educational Purposes with direction to City Staff to work with the
Planning Commission to review the current Ordinance and amend the ordinance to have the
petitioners report to the City Staff on the notification of the neighbors”. During the discussion the
question was asked if a permit would be needed. Council Member Broadhead seconded the
motion.
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Council Member Payne amended the motion to include 100% approval of occupied households within 200
feet of project property. Through a roll call vote, Council Members Broadhead, Carr, Payne and Steele
voted in the unanimous.

PETITIONS AND COMMUNICATIONS
Nothing

REPORTS BY MAYOR AND COUNCIL MEMBERS
Mayor DeGraffenried
Nothing

Council Members
Nothing

Council Member Broadhead excused himself from the Council Meeting due to being a party to the lawsuit
which is being discussed during an Executive Session.

EXECUTIVE SESSION (May be called to discuss the character, professional competence, or physical or
mental health of an individual)
Nothing

EXECUTIVE SESSION (May be called to discuss the pending or reasonably imminent litigation, and/or
purchase, exchange, or lease of real property)

At 8:53 pm Council Member Carr moved to enter into an executive session to discuss the pending or
reasonably imminent litigation, and/or purchase, exchange, or lease of real property. Council Member
Payne seconded the motion. Council Members Carr, Payne and Steele voted in the unanimous.

The recording was paused while the Council Members took a break and a decision was made as to who
would be attending the Executive Session.

Those attending the Executive Session: Mayor DeGraffenried, Council Members Carr, Payne, and Steele,
City Manager Reeves, Director Marker, Legal Counsel Rich, Legal Counsel Vince Rampton, Kenyon
Farley, Chad Rowley, Phil Rowley, Marc Rowley, and Keith Broadhead.

Council Member Linford joined the Executive Session at approximately 9:15 pm via telephone.

At 11:50 pm the regular meeting resumed. Council Member Broadhead left the Council Meeting after being
excused from the Executive Session at approximately 10:25 pm.

ADJOURNMENT
At 11:51 pm Council Member Carr moved to adjourn. Council Member Payne seconded the motion.
Council Members Carr, Payne and Steele voted in the unanimous.

Approved on February 15, 2012.
/7
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~ James E. DeGraffenried, Mayor Susan B. Farnsworth, City Recorder
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ATTACHMENT "A-1"

Comparison with other Cities
INn CURPA

Coaching Incentive Program
Mustang Pinto Pony i

Tes® 85.70%
No - 14.30%

Other communities do
anything from a $5
voucher to $20
voucher. A couple do
free registration. We
are looking at doing a

Falcon Filly .

© . , -5 fiered voucher
30 | | program based on the

45 . . .
p L Ny Sy price of registration
Santaquin 47
45
40
45
Average 4575

Santaquin

Average
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ATTACHMENT "A-2"

Other communities shirts
comparisons

‘ . . .. w
What fype of shirt do you provide for baseballz 1At type of shirf do you provide for softball:

T-shirt 36.40%
T-shirt : j 38.50% ; . . : .

Sleeveless Moisture Wicking ~ 9.10%
Moisture Wicking Shirt 45.50%
Sleeveless Mesh _ - 9.10%

2 button moisture wicking 30.80%
2 button mesh 30.70%

Do you allow kids to pick their size and coaches pick their team name?

Kids pick their size prior to us ordering . : : 38.50%

Coaches pick their team prior to us ordering ; 7.70% (Santaquin)

We pre-order team names and sizes at random : 69.20% __
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Citizen Survey

o We asked the citizens in a Baseball/Softball Survey to rank what is most
important to them

Please rate the importance of what you want your child to receive during Baseball/Softball: rank
each item separately. You can only choose one choice once

To have fun

To do something my
child is good at

Toexercise/slay
inshape

Toleam newor
improve skills

Toplay as
part of a team

Tolearn/demonstrate
good spotsmanship

Length of Season

Winning

Uniform

Post league toumnament
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ATTACHMENT "A-4"

ow do our Sports compare?

o We got some comments in our survey that
some sports don’t seem to get the same
attention as others, so we have evaluated
them and hope to do the best job we

can at equalizing programs
o See print out
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# of
games/matc
Sport Cost hes Uniform Post League Tournament Other Extras
3/4th $30.00 5/6th and
Volleyball 7/8th $§35.00 6 Games T-shirt None Medals
They purchase a
reversible jersey
for an additional
$13 that is reusable
from year to year,
they can also
purchase socks for Voucher for free
Futsal Pre-K-8th $35.00 6 Games $3 extra. None RSL game
Ist-dth $35.00 5/6th 8 games /6 Post league tournament
Flag Football [$40.00 guaranteed  |T-shirt (5th/6th grade) Medals
Kinder -2nd $35.00 3rd- Post league tournament in
Wrestling 6th $45.00 6 Matches | T-shirt Payson Medals
BYU Basketball
Vouchers; Medals;
can purchase
1st-6th $40.00 7th-12th Reversible Ir. Jazz [Post league tournament (7th-  |discount Jazz tickets
7z $45.00 7 games Jersey 12th grades) in the office
They purchase a
reversible jersey
for an additional
$13 that is reusable
from year to year,
they can also Voucher for free
Pre-K-4th $37.00 5th- |9 games /7 |purchase socks for |Post league tournament in RSL game; trophy
Soccer §th $42.00 guaranteed |$3 extra. Payson(5th-8th grades) for participation
10 games / 8§ |SL Bees T-shirt
Thball $37|Guaranteed |and Hat Medals
SL Bees and Orem
Owlz Tickets to
Coach Pitch: $37; 12 scheduled teams that go to
Mustang: $47; Pinto: /10 T-shirt = Replica |City League Tournament and |State. Medals given
Baseball $52: Pony: $62 gauranteed  |Hat State Tournament(Must-Pony) |to all participants.
SL Bees and Orem
Owlz Tickets to
Coach Pitch: $37; 12 scheduled teams that go to
Falcon: §47; Filly: $52; |/ 10 City League Tournament and  |State. Medals given
Softball Fox: S62 cauranteed | T-shirt + Visor State Tournament(Falcon-Fox) [to all participants.
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S . ATTACHMENT "A-8"

Things we do need to spend

o Addifional Supplies for fields: approximately $3000

o Snack Shack: Epoxy paint, Fridge, Freezer:
approximately $3000-$4000

o Normal items including:
o Umpires
o Equipment
o Field Supervisors
o Efc...
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Shirt Options (depending on our sign
ups and what we order)

o T-shirts: W/out #: $3.94-$7; w/ #: $4.49-39

o 2 button mesh: $6-$12.50 (depending on colors/number of teams
and sizes average cost is about $7.75)

o 2 button Dri-Fit (moisture wicking): $7.70-$10.50 (depending on

colors/number of teams and sizes)
o Dri-Fit (moisture wicking) no buttons: $5.75 youth-$5.95 adult
o Sleeveless Moisture Wicking: $7.45-$13.50

o Baseball: From $9.44 to $12.65 = $4192.41
o Softball: From $7.39 to $8.95= $1414.10
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Comments from Citizen Baseball/Softball Survey 2012

. feel Recreation Leagues should be about having fun and learning. Some people in Santaquin take baseball too
far while the majority (I feel) just want to have a good time. Less yelling at the umpires would help, they are
learning too! Should haseball be on a pedistal?

Reg. season record should not make a difference on going to state, it should be based off post season
tournament.

We just want to have fun and play the sport and have our kids learn new skills; seriously what they wear and
winning aren't supposed to be important, this is RECREATION people!!!

| think that we need to have nice uniforms. When we go to state the other cities look much nicer in the
uniforms.

It bothers me that we are so sensitive about winning or losing. | think it's good to teach kids that sometime you
win and sometimes you loose.

| want my kids to play, have fun, learn skills and sportmanship no matter the sport. Baseball seems to be a highly
charged sport in this community. [t gets the most attention and benefits. Should't the kid who plays flag football or
soccer get the same benefits or do we only care about baseball kids?

We play for our kids to learn the sport, learn to be good sports and make friends

Don't really use the snack shack, | have too many kids; the season is VERY long

Itis tough but it is nice to play on well maintained fields.

We had a great coach last year that | felt really focused on teaching the kids skills of the game rather than just the

basic fundamentals.
Aany peopie are going straight from work to the ball park. | think the city could make money at the snack shack if
they put forth the effort to make it run well and serve good food.

| would like to see some improvements to the baseball uniforms. | was satisfied but when our team went to the
state tournament and the kids saw some of the other cities jerseys, the kids were a little jealous. The kids really
liked the look of the major league look. The mesh type shirts that buttoned up were very neat.

Coaches have been terrific! | appreciate them for all the time they put into practices and games.

THe last year has been an inprovement, but the uniforms are needing to improve from a teeshirt to a Jersey.

Had one coach who was not super positive and encouraging. All other coaches have been excellent.

The season is PLENTY long, you guys do a great job, don't let people tell you otherwise!

The uniforms have been very cheap looking.

I really don't care if the snack shack is open or not, | think the fields are fine. My daughter has never recieved an
end of year award.

And if the snack shacks could offer more dinner friendly food. Also volunteer coaches shouldn't have to pay for
their kids to play.

Let's go back to jerseys please

Sportsmanship program a good benefit. Heard of uniform drama, really I want to have the program be affordable, |
don't want to pay extra and/or lose benefits due to a nicer shirt especially when | have multiple children that I'm
paying for.

Too many coaches too focused on winning at all costs

My only complaint is that it was too much last year. | had 2 kids who played twice a week on different days.
\lthough we like baseball, we don't want every day to be baseball. If it were up to me | would have the games once
a week- at least for the young kids who just play for fun.

The snack shack at the old hillman field is ok but the bathrooms are so disgusting | feel like they are unsafe to use.




2-1-2012 COUNCIL G

ATTACHMENT "A-9"

Stacking of teams seems to be popular. | have heard many volunteer coaches talk about only wanting the best kids
n their team. This only makes the kids feel they are not good enough to play with everybody!

We love the Recreation Department and all that it does! You guys do a great job, we especially love the diverse
group of things that we can do now for our family and not just baseball like it used to be.

Please do not have baseball and softball on the same nights. [ have a son in coach pitch and a daughter in softball.
They play on the same nights at the same time and are on opposite ends of town. | am only one person and can't
be in 2 places at the same time it is very frustrating. | would help coach if | didn't have to be in 2 places at the same
time.

I would like to see the teams more equally competative. Right now the way to win and have a chance at the state
tourney is know the kids that are good and tell them not to come to tryouts so no one will pick them. | would like to
have the league teams more evenly distributed, and then have a couple all-star teams go to state to represent the
community. The coaches from the best two teams would would coach them. | think this would make the league
funner and give the kids something to work towards.

You do a great job!

Getting coaches who know how to coach and know the game give the coaches an incentive for taking the time to
coach ie a fee discount for their kid if they do s great job rated by kids and parents lets keep them coaching

Scholarship type program where families can donate to help those who might not be able to afford to play. For
example, |'d donate an extra $5-$10 when registering and it could go into a fund where people can apply for help.

I love the Recreation program and all the programs that have been provided for my family in the last few years. My
kids like a lot of activities that you provide so thank you for not putting all the emphasis on baseball like it used to
“e. You guys do a great job!

There used to be a "Friends of Santaquin Baseball" group, or something like that. Is there a group that could help
do some fund raisers for baseball that could help with little expenses or field prep work?

I don't know if there is a way to keep some teams from stacking, but that would be helpful. Teams that get stuck
with all the crappy players end up not wanting to play and it isn't very fun.

| would definitely like to have better uniforms for the girls.

I think to have nice uniforms and maybe award the kids with trophies or nice medals. It's a great honor to be able to
go to the state tournament and represent our city, however uniforms that are actually uniforms instead of t-shirts.

Why don't we have some incentive to coach?? You can't even give me half off for my kid to play? Why because my
$50 is so important? Where does it go? To a T-shirt and a visor for a uniform?? The only maintenence you're doing
is mowing the lawn, and you don't have new equipment every year. So really where is all that money going?
Giving coaches children free or discounted fees. Seems like more people would volunteer & there would be more
options for coaches.

I think you guys do a great job. Thanks for all you do!

Happy with rec people who organize and trouble shoot the problems and issues that come up. Maybe post season
play isn't that important, it drags out and often our family already has plans. Sometimes a police presence would be
helpful for the parents, fans and coaches that are upset, violent, yelling, and getting into fights. Their presence
might be enough to squash some of the unsportsmanlike conduct.

I'think if a parent is willing to coach they should have to pay for their child.

Parents need to not yell at their kids and the umpires, I've heard some aweful things, | like the Sportsmanship
things you are trying
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CLOSED EXECUTIVE SESSION AFFIDAVIT

I, James E. DeGraffenried, Mayor of Santaquin City, do hereby certify that the
Executive Session held on February 01, 2012 was called to discuss the
pending or reasonably imminent litigation, and/or purchase, exchange, or
lease of real property.
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